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Within ten (10) 
working days of 
decision being made 
the person affected 
should meet with 
immediate worker to 
discuss the reason 
for the decision.

If not satisfied with 
the review of decision 
meeting the 
Complainant shall 
within five (5) 
working days make 
an appointment to 
meet with Immediate 
Supervisor.

The Supervisor will 
render a decision 
within five (5) 
working days of the 
meeting. If not 
satisfied, a written 
request should be 
made to the 
Executive Director 
and Director of 
Service to meet. 

The Executive 
Director/Director of 
Service will render a 
written decision 
within five (5) 
working days of the 
meeting and will 
send it to the 
Complainant by 
Registered Mail. 
within ten (10) 
working days of 
receiving the 
Executive Directors 
decision. The 
complainant must 
submit a written 
request for a hearing 
to review the decision 
by the WWCFS 
complaint review 
committee. 

Within ten (10) 
working days of 
receiving a request 
letter, the WWCFS 
review committee 
will write and advise 
the complainant of 
the hearing date, 
time, and location. 
The hearing shall be 
within 30 days of 
the request.

1) Complainant and
Agency shall be
allowed to present
their case
documentation and
witnesses. Both
parties are allowed
to submit a
response.
2) Grievances will be
terminated if the
Complainant fails to
attend.
3) All hearings are
closed meetings.
4) After hearing from
all parties involved
the committee will
make a
recommendation
and send to the
WWCFS Board of
Directors for the next
meeting.

Board will receive 
the 
recommendations 
and make the final 
decision. Within five 
(5) working days,
the decision of the
WWCFS Board will
be final and written,
then sent by
registered mail to the
Complainant. All
documentation will
be maintained for
one year from the
final decision date.

Any decision may be
appealed further
through the SFNNC,
the Ombudsman, the
Children’s Advocate,
Director of Child
Welfare and the
Courts.
Complainants may
wish to consult legal
counsel if a further
appeal is required. 
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